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A universe that is the age of 7520 years (2012), relatively young by today's chronological perception, 
is neither infinite nor extremely big. For behold, the stars, those heavenly bodies in the end of the 8th 
heaven, were seen from the very first moment! The light does not need billions or even thousands of 
years to reach Earth, but only an instant, as Scripture and the Fathers testify: 
 
            "By the word of the Lord were the heavens made." (Psalm 33.6) 
            "Who stretchest out the heavens like a curtain" (Psalm 104.3) 
 
Blessed Theodoret of Cyrus interpretation: 
"By these he taught us the easiness of the creation: that, as the human can easy stretch a skin to build 
a tent, so the God of all has stretched the big vaults of the heavens by just saying the word." 
 
"The heaven, for instance, remained motionless (i.e., remained within its limitations, no expansion), as 
the prophet says, "stretching out the heavens like a curtain". But on the other hand the sun and the 
rest of the stars perform their course daily. And again, the earth is still, but the waters in endless 
movement, and not only water but also clouds and storms are frequent and successive in their due 
season." (Blessed Theodoret of Cyrus Homilies to Antiochus) 
 
I wonder where from is the tent stretching? Not from the middle? Most of the tents (though not all) 
have a stake in the middle. And generally any rational work starts from the center to the periphery - 
see in this case and km 0 of cities that normally lies in the center. The center of the universe is 
undoubtedly the earth. This image is clear as possible here: the stretching of the tent. But this 
"stretching" of the heavens like a curtain happened in an instant. And the tent, is not it? - once 
stretched remains in its dimensions, because God did not said to us otherwise. Again, more must be 
mentioned that the universe is strongly limited, and, as we saw in chapter strongly restricted by the 
waters above. So divine revelation leaves no chance for an expanding universe. 
 
We find the arguments against expansion/extending of the universe to St. Gregory Palamas too:  
"Also, the heavenly body (i.e. nature) has no ability to go forward or to stretch to the above. Not that 
there is no room there, because also the ether sphere which is below it and embraces itself, does not 
go forward above, not because is no place to submit itself, because it lies in the width of the air, and 
not lies above it. This heavenly body is easier than this sphere, for this it is higher than it with his 
nature. So that there is no place for the heaven above it, not if it goes not forward above, but because 
no body than it is thinner and lighter." (150 Chapters) Let us remember about the starry heaven - the 
8th - the furthest from the earth that made a complete diurnal rotation around the earth. All the 8 
heavens revolve around the earth in fact in one day, though, as we said, at different speeds. How is 
this possible? First, the distance to the stars is not that huge. 

http://www.hexaimeron.ro/Cosmologie/DimensiuneaCosmosului.html


 
We can not say exactly what is the size of the universe expressed in kilometers, but we can say the 
following: the speed of light is so great that the stars were seen in an instant (second) on earth! We 
the Orthodox Christians confess: "I believe in one God, the Father Almighty (Pantocrator)..." which did 
not create any cosmos out of chaos - another heretical human invention - nor leave anything to 
chance (hazard). 
Our universe is the only one "seen", sensitive, and it is as big as we see it. So that the anguish to feel 
"lost" in the immensity of cosmic abyss is a recent creation of some pagan phantasmagoria. Let us be 
the masters of this "house" - farm - if you want. In it we are the only body lived - the earth - and the 
only sentient beings are rational. But far this does not mean that "we are alone in the universe." 
 
We give an indicative value of the dimension of the cosmos, based on the words of St. Hippolytus the 
Roman. Here is how the Fathers saw the distances between planets heavens: 
"For among them are the three monad (s) double, i.e. 2, 4, 8, and three triples, i.e. 3, 9, 27. But Earth's 
diameter is 80 108 stages (may be taken as a reference value of 1 stage = 184.18 m), and the 
perimeter of the Earth is 250 543 stadia, and the distance from the surface of Earth to circle the month 
is calculated by Aristarchus as 8,000,178 stadia, but Apolloniu said 5 million, and Archimedes 
5,544,130. And from the moon circle to the solar circle (after the last authoritative opinion), there are 
50,262,065 stadia; and from this circle of Venus’ circle, 20,272,065 stadia, and from this circle to that 
of Mercury, 50,817,165 stadia, and from this circle to that of Mars, 40,541,108 stadia, and from it to 
the circle of Jupiter, 20,275,065 stadia, and from this circle to the circle of Saturn, 40,372,065 stadia, 
and from this to the Zodiac circle and the farthest periphery 20,082,005 stadia. " (St. Hippolytus the 
Roman Against all heresies) 
 
These amounts collected shows something like this 
    5,000 000 (Apollonius) 
  50,262,065 
  20,272,065 
  50,817,165 
  40,541,108 
  20,275,065 
  40,372,065 
  20,082,005 
247,521,538 
 
give a total of approx. 43,746,717 kilometers, so if we consider different values given for distance 
earth-moon, plus variable approximate values of the stadia, then we got the shocking maximum value 
of at most... 50 000 000 kilometers! 


